quinn emanuel trial lawyers | washington, dc

1300 I Street NW, Suite 900, Washington, District of Columbia 20005-3314 | TEL (202) 538-8000 FAX (202) 538-8100

WRITER'S DIRECT DIAL NO. (202) 538-8120

WRITER'S EMAIL ADDRESS williamburck@quinnemanuel.com

August 15, 2018

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

The Honorable Charles Grassley Chairman, United States Senate Committee on the Judiciary 224 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Grassley:

On behalf of former President of the United States George W. Bush, we enclose our third production of 22,103 documents totaling 64,313 pages from the presidential records of the Bush Administration. These documents were collected from data and documents relating to Judge Brett M. Kavanaugh's service in the White House Counsel's Office during the Bush Administration that were provided to us by the National Archives and Records Administration (NARA).

We are providing these documents on the condition that the Committee treats these records as "Committee Confidential," within the meaning of your July 27, 2018 letter to the Bush Library ("July 27 Letter"), with access limited to any Senator on the Senate Committee on the Judiciary, any member of Committee staff, and any others agreed upon by the Chairman and Ranking Member. Consistent with the process followed for our previous productions, while NARA continues its review of the materials requested by the Committee, we are in the process of determining which of these documents are, in the view of the attorneys reviewing the materials on behalf of President Bush, appropriate for public release. We will provide publicly releasable copies to the Committee on a rolling basis as a courtesy to the Committee and to further education and research about the Bush Administration.

We also enclose on a Committee Confidential basis a manifest of documents that our reviewers have so far identified as personal records from the records provided to us by NARA, and therefore not presidential records within the meaning of the Presidential Records Act (PRA). We provided these documents to NARA last week on August 10, 2018, and requested that NARA review them to make an independent assessment of their proper categorization and

treatment under the PRA. NARA has not yet responded to our request. In the interest of transparency, we are providing the manifest to the Committee.

The production of these records requested by the Committee and the manifest of documents previously provided to NARA does not constitute a waiver of any privileges that may apply in any other context to these records or the manifest, or the subject matters to which they relate.

Respectfully,

William A. Burck

cc: The Honorable Dianne Feinstein